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Intervention by the delegation of Liechtenstein

Liechtenstein welcomes the distinguished delegation of Indonesia headed by H.E.  … 
We have noted with interest the explanation given in the national report regarding the ratification of the Rome Statute of the International Criminal Court and the reaffirmation of Indonesia’s commitment to work progressively on this issue with a view to building a national consensus. In this context, we recommend that Indonesia accede to the Rome Statute as amended at the Review Conference in Kampala in 2010 and align its national legislation with the obligations under the Rome Statute, the definition of crimes and principles, including the crime of aggression. 
In its national report, Indonesia also highlights its efforts in eliminating violence against women. Liechtenstein commends these efforts, but at the same time notes that various stakeholders, including the National Commission on the Elimination of Violence against Women, deem violence against women, and in particular domestic violence, still a huge problem, and measures to deal with it still too limited. In this regard, Liechtenstein wishes to recommend that Indonesia intensify its efforts in the fight against violence against women and in particular against domestic violence by conducting public awareness raising, empowerment of women and rigorous capacity development of law enforcers.
In 2008 the Committee against Torture expressed serious concern that a large number of children are sentenced to jail terms for minor offences and that corporal punishment is lawful and frequently used in juvenile prisons. Liechtenstein wishes to recommend that Indonesia take the necessary measures to guarantee the proper functioning of a juvenile justice system including, inter alia, by treating minors in a manner appropriate to their age. We also recommend that Indonesia abolish all corporal punishment of children in all settings.
